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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 15th September 2014

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7:30pm-9pm, School Staff Room


Minutes of Meeting
Parents:       Alison Campbell, Tania Davidson, Amy Bender, Colm O’Riordan, Alex Nicoll,

                   Fiona Dunnett, John Anderson, Raif Yuecel, Margaret Davidson, Sheila   

                   Wallace, Sarah Blazzard, Prasad Tangirala, Madheri Tangirala and Julian

                   Maunder.                                                

Teachers:     Graham Legge (Rector)
    

Councillors:

    

Apologies:    Ray Riddoch, Alan Denison, Anna Bokedal, Pam Burney, Jenny Laing and 

                   Xenia de Graaf.           

Welcome
Margaret welcomed everyone to the Parent Council (PC) meeting, and as introductions had taken place at the AGM earlier that evening, moved on to the first item on the agenda. 
Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the last meeting which took place on 9th June were approved by the PC.  Approval was proposed by John Anderson and seconded by Julian Maunder.

Outstanding Actions/Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting
· The matter of whether lap belts are acceptable in buses used for school trips was discussed.  Schools always book buses with 3 point harnesses; however, if a last minute replacement bus is required, it is believed that it is acceptable to use lap belts.
· Margaret confirmed that she had emailed a copy of the ACC PC Financial Guidelines to all PC members.
Treasurers Report
Please see the minutes of the AGM held prior to this meeting.
Feedback from Aberdeen Parent Council Forum

· Alex Nicoll was appointed the new Chairperson of the committee, taking over from Tony Rafferty who has done an excellent job of chairing the group for a number of years.
· ACC is undergoing a restructuring exercise.  There will be a Director of Education and Children’s Services with 3 Heads of Service, 2 of whom are relevant to schools.  Charlie Penman will continue as Head of Schools and there will be a Head of Inclusion who is still to be appointed.
· The 2 parent members on the Education and Children’s Services Committee in 2014/15 will be Shona Wildi (Bridge of Don Academy PC) and Angela Bower (Mile End PC).  Angela Taylor will be taking over from Jenny Laing as convenor.
· Aberdeen City Council has recruited teachers from Ireland to help fill the large number of primary school teaching vacancies in the city.  It is believed the cost of living here is discouraging teachers from moving to the area.
· Tony Rafferty is continuing to develop the APCF website and we will have a section on it for each PC.  Training on how to maintain the website will be provided.  The site will have a lot of useful information and links for parents.  
· The PC insurance was discussed.  It has been confirmed that the policy is fine.  Risk Assessments will be required before some elements of cover are provided.  This does not affect the PC but may affect the PTA.
Rectors Report Including Feedback On National 5s.

· The school roll at 15th September 2014 is 1103 pupils which is higher than last year.

· S5 is the largest year group with 206 pupils and S3 is full with 180.  There are over 150 pupils who have made placings requests but cannot be offered a place.

· There are a large number of staffing changes in the school this year:

· Claire Hercher and Caroline Fraser have taken up permanent positions in the English Department

· Ryan Peacock and Charlotte Henderson are sharing the role of Acting Principal Teacher of Performing Arts.
· Danielle Heslop has joined the Drama Department as a probationary teacher.

· Eilidh Cameron has joined the Geography Department as a probationary teacher.

· Elaine Forrest has taken on the role of Acting Principal Teacher of ACDT.

· Ross Alan has taken on his new role as Principal Teacher of Pupil Support.

· Lisa Stratford has joined as a Probationer in Home Economics.

· Hannah Taylor has joined as a Probationer in P.E and Heather Gallacher is now a permanent part-time teacher of P.E.

· Lucy Hammond has joined as a temporary teacher in Maths.

· David Combe and Adam Douglas have taken up permanent teaching posts in Physics.

· Jackie Isitt is the new Active Schools Co-ordinator.
· The school is currently advertising for teachers in Business Studies, Home Economics and Maths as well as a Principal Teacher in the Performing Arts.
· An Extra-Curricular Fayre was held at lunchtime on 5th September for S1 and S2.  It aimed to publicise the clubs and societies offered in the school. Copies of the extra-curricular programme were provided.
· On 11th September, 25 senior pupils travelled to the SSE Hydro in Glasgow to attend the Big Big Debate on the referendum.

· Two groups of pupils undertaking the Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award have been on their expedition training weekend and their assessment weekend in Glen Tanor and Loch Muick.
· On Saturday 13th September, the school took part in the Doors Open Day Scheme.  Over 250 visitors were taken on guided tours by senior pupils to hear about the history of the school and the building.

· Aberdeen City Council is introducing a new Management Information System (MIS) called SEEMIS to all schools.  There have been some teething problems with this IT system.

· Mr Legge provided PC members with excerpts from the Whole School Attainment Report which shows attainment at various qualification levels over the last 8 years.  He advised that he will provide more information on this year’s exam results at the next meeting at which time he will be able to provide information on how the pupils did in relation to their predicted exam results from S1.  The feedback he has received from staff and pupils on the National 5 exams has been positive, suggesting they were as expected or in some cases easier than expected.  No-one has said they were harder than expected.
AOCB

Keeping the information for parents up to date on the school website was discussed.  The person who used to maintain the school’s website left the school and they have been unable to find a replacement. The option of the PC finding someone to maintain the website was discussed and will be looked into in more detail.  It was agreed that paying someone to do it could be a good use of PC funding.
Next Meeting
The next meeting will take place on Monday 17th November 2014 at 7:30pm, in the school staff room.

The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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